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Minutes of the Meeting of the Sandlands Allotments Sub-Committee held at the Masonic Hall, Fairy Road, Seaview on 17th June 2013 at 5.45pm.

 (These Minutes are unconfirmed and are not an official record until signed)

Present: Cllrs Jarman (Chairman), Bradford, Turner, Messrs Blackford and Welsford, Mrs Garner and 10 allotment holders, all welcomed by the Chairman.
17/6 – 1: Election of Chairman: The clerk invited nominations for the chairman of the Sandlands allotments sub-committee. David Blackford proposed Cllr Jarman, which was seconded by Martin Welsford and carried unanimously. It was then decided to elect a vice chairman. Cllr Bradford was proposed by Martin Welsford, seconded by Cllr Turner and unanimously elected.
17/6 - 2: Apologies for Absence: Apologies were received from Mel Egerton and Paula Reed.

17/6 - 3: Minutes: Cllr Bradford went through the minutes of the previous sub-committee meeting and they were agreed with no amendments.

17/6 - 4: Plot fees 2013/2014: After discussion over the plot sizes, Mrs Garner proposed that the plots be re-measured. It was also stated that they could be more accurately measured with the use of a laser plotter. This was seconded by Mr Blackford and subsequently carried unanimously. Cllr Bradford then proposed that the plot fees remain unchanged for 2013/2014, which was seconded by Mr Welsford and carried unanimously.

17/6 - 5: Nettlestone Primary School: The agenda item was to discuss that an allotment be offered to the school for their use. It was agreed by all members that there were a number of health and safety concerns, possible insurance implications and that the school would not be able to manage a plot. It was decided to suspend discussions on this item and remove it from the agenda.
17/6 - 6: Security: After several break-ins at the allotments, several security issues were discussed including property marking using ultra violet pens. It was decided that the clerk should contact the community PC with a view to him visiting plot holders to give advice on good security and crime prevention.
17/6 - 7: Inspection: After a recent inspection, some plots of concern were identified. It was agreed that the clerk would sort out the waiting list, revisit the allotments and letters could be issued subsequently, possibly to coincide with September renewals. 

17/6 - 8: Correspondence: All correspondence circulated as received.

17/6 – 9: Open Forum: Cllr Bradford suggested that deposits should be increased. Mr Blackford then suggested that any deposits retained should be used to by weed killer to deal with the overgrown plot. Mr Welsford then proposed that any retained deposits should be used to supplement the first years rent of the next occupant as an incentive. This was seconded by Mr Blackford and carried unanimously.
A question was then asked if some of the allotment funds could be used to deal with the “Mares Tails” between ploys 2 and 38. There was a further suggestion that a product called Kurtail was available. It was decided that the clerk would look at the feasibility of when it could be done and who could do it.

It was pointed out that cars should only be brought onto the allotment when absolutely necessary and perhaps a reminder notice could be displayed. Clerk to action. 

Another suggestion was that a policy should be adopted to encourage the use of water butts and guttering where possible. This would obviously cut down on the use of mains water.

A suggestion was made that if and when there were plots available, they should be advertised in places such as the Parish news. Clerk to action when and if necessary.

Cllr Turner made a proposal that the water supply to the allotments should be re-assessed. Investigations should be made into the feasibility of providing extra “official standpipes” and removing “unofficial” ones. He also stated that grants are available for allotments and this should be looked into. This was seconded by Cllr Bradford and carried unanimously. Clerk to action

A further suggestion was made that there be a central store for tools and equipment but it was said that this had been proposed previously and decide that it wasn’t practical.

The next meeting of the Sandlands allotment sub – committee will convene on November 18th 2013 at a place and time to be decided.

There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed at 6.40pm.

……………………………

Chairman 18th November 2013

